Burnaby Tennis Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, September 18, 2013
Present                           
 Larry Melnyk – President    

Val Cuthbert – Secretary   
Graham Youde, Operations  

Barbara Dochery – Junior Development     
Absent

Hazel Padula – Ladies League                                                       

 David Pel – Director at Large/Treasurer   
George McLachrie – Membership Director  

Susan Youde – Social
Approval of draft agenda
Graham moved that the draft agenda be approved.   Val seconded the motion.  Motion approved. 

Adoption of the Minutes from August 21, 2013.   
Graham noted two changes to the minutes.  Changes will be made to the minutes.
Graham moved that the minutes be adopted with the changes, Barb seconded the motion.  Motion approved.   

Business arising from the August 21, 2013 Minutes  

· Barb has not been added to signing authority yet. She will go with Graham

· Not all of the early bird fees are paid yet. 
· Glen’s contract to be signed off at the end of this meeting.

Office Manager Report 
· There is a request for a company membership that would be transferable.  This was not approved by the board members.  Company memberships are not an option at the club.
· A member would like a discount if he brings in 3 members.  The club already has a $25.00 discount for people who move from a tennis club to the Burnaby Tennis Club.  Plus any new member residing in Burnaby is eligible for 50% off of the initiation fee.  No additional discounts will be added. 
· Two Junior’s would like a break on the third membership.  No additional discounts will be added to the club membership.  

· Susan will be added as a cheque signing officer.  Graham and Susan are not able to sign the same cheques or cheques made out to them.

· There is a new staff person named Kendra who they are presently training.  The club will need another staff member in December.   

· Staff are ready to go on Wednesday, September 25th. 

· As of Tuesday, September 17th, the number of members signed up is 48.  Of those, 27 live in Burnaby and of those we have three new members.  The new members heard about the club from a sister’s friend, was told at the desk and the other person said he hits on the outside courts all the time. 

· The bubble will be ready for play approximately October 1st, 2013. 

· There will be a visit from the fire inspector once the bubble is up. 

· Graham has ordered two new First Aide Kits.  One for the bubble and one for the office.  They are Stage 2 first aide kits. 

· New member’s night will be held on October 23rd. 

· Feedback on new 24 hour rule.  Mixed reviews.  Some like it others do not.  Most tennis clubs do not offer 24 hour courts.  
· The minutes are still available to the public.  Action Item:   Rae to contact Giga Sports to have this fixed. 

· David will not be available to organize doubles night in October.  Action Item:  Barb to advise him to ask for volunteers from the people who play.  

Head Pro Report
1. Burnaby Open Report 

· Burnaby Open 2013 Financials.   There was a profit of $11,901.83.  Spreadsheet attached.

· The Open was very successful, the weather cooperated, the volunteers worked out well, food was available, physiotherapists were available, Etc.  
· Improvements required for next year.  Another set of benches.  Wheelchair accessible washrooms.   

· Glen will give Dave all of the receipts from the Burnaby Open. 

2. Summer Camp’s recap

· 88 total participants.  81 were Burnaby residents.
· Club receives $5.00 per child = $440.00
· Most kids heard about the program through their school
3. Junior Development

· 6 two hour classes begin October 12th – December 15th.
· Classes are on alternate Saturday’s from 3 – 5
· All 6 courts used with 5 Coaches
4. Tennis BC Coaching Course

· Tennis BC has decided to move the course to Grant Connell Tennis Center as they need more court time with the increased number of participants.  Also, all their equipment is stored at that club for better convenience. 
5. Box Ladder

· Singles play only.  
· Will begin in mid October as the membership settles.
· Great Path for New Member’s to meet partners. 
Bathroom and Kitchen Reno’s
· Graham will get estimates on upgrading the washrooms so that they are wheelchair accessible, new floors, and redo the kitchen.  The renovation committee will be Graham, Val, Hazel and Larry.    
Junior Development Update  

Junior’s will be able to play tennis during the early bird time as there are usually only 3 courts used by the early birds.   Action:  Barb will be contacting junior players to see if they are interested in the early bird time.  There will be no additional charge for the juniors as this will be done on a pilot basis this season.  
Next Meeting 
· October 16, 2013
